Military Initiative
The Administration on Developmental Disabilities (ADD) awarded FY 2009 grants to four Family Support-360 Centers to serve military families having children with developmental disabilities.  As stated in 42 USC 15081 (1) of the DD Act, ADD wants to ensure that these projects a) create opportunities for individuals with developmental disabilities to directly and fully contribute to, and participate in, all facets of community life; and b) support the development of national and State policies that reinforce and promote, (with the support of families, guardians, advocates, and communities, of individuals with developmental disabilities), the self-determination, independence, productivity, and integration and inclusion in all facets of community life of such individuals through family support. 

Military families of children with developmental disabilities have significant challenges.  Due to the nature of the military lifestyle, families encounter separation and disruption when military personnel are relocated or deployed.  They also face cultural issues where they often must develop new relationships and depend upon strangers for support.  

In order to preserve, strengthen, and maintain the military family unit, targeted families need services and supports from a myriad of military and public and private providers, each with its own eligibility determination criteria and planning process.  Currently there are few places with a comprehensive infrastructure to offer military families a seamless, one-point of entry (i.e., one-stop center) to establish eligibility and develop a family-centered plan to preserve and strengthen families.  As a result, it is imperative that ADD supports initiatives that will allow a variety of military and civilian partners, including faith-based and community organizations, to discuss and develop consensus on how their collective resources could be used in a more family friendly manner.  Successful entities under this funding opportunity will receive grants, in the first six months, to explore with their partners how to develop a common language, pool resources, coordinate services, and share expenses in order to reduce overhead and create a setting (i.e., one-stop center) in which outcome-oriented, family-centered, collaborative planning could occur, since military families usually navigate both civilian and military systems.  

Successful applicants will have up to six months to develop a formal implementation plan.  They will describe how they expect to implement the plan by the seventh month.  They will be expected to implement the plan at the beginning of the seventh month of the grant, serving at least 20 families in the first year, and 40 families of children with developmental disabilities each year in years 2 through 5.  Each family served through the 360 one-stop will receive an assessment, participate in the development of a family plan, which contains the services and supports the family will receive, and prior to and during the implementation of a family's plan, the family will have access to a navigator to assist the family in learning about and successfully accessing the military and civilian services contained in the family's plan.

